3675 Flint Road
Stanley, NY

November 20, 2012

The regular meeting of the Seneca Town Board was called to order at 7:30 pm by Supervisor John Sheppard.  Also present were:

Charles Smith, Councilman


Andrew Wickham, Councilman

Howard Keeney, Councilman


Jason Mosher, Councilman

Terri Quartaro, Town Clerk


Shana Jo Hilton, Assessor

Jim Lawson, Water Supt


Rick Allison, Highway Supt

Jane Wolfe, Historian










CEO Jerry Hoover was declared necessarily absent.

Supervisor Sheppard led the pledge of allegiance and the roll call.  The agenda was approved on motion of Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman Wickham and carried unanimously.

The safety tip of the month came from Rick Allison who encouraged everyone to drive sensibly this winter.  Privilege of the floor was offered to Bob DeLeo who stated that although Casella is doing a great job with cleaning up debris, the odors are terrible right now.

The minutes of the last board meeting were approved on motion of Councilman Mosher, seconded by Councilman Keeney and carried unanimously.

Supervisor Sheppard mentioned the following communications:

a.  Knauf/Shaw invoice

b. CHA invoices

c. Roulan invoice

d. Landfill, various letters of 

concern

e. GFOA seminar 

f. NYSDPH, receipt of certification of completion, Lake to Lake Road & Rt 14A; pressure test

g. Pathfinder

h. Inside Dirt    

Written reports were submitted by the highway superintendent, water superintendent, CEO, assessor and historian and are on file.  Rich Dennis from Casella reported the tie in has been completed, the east flare hasn’t been running for about 3 weeks due to some moisture problems.  The methane levels have been about 54% and they like to have them be at about 50%.

The 3rd quarter justices audit report has been completed with the bookkeeper.

A couple of budget transfers are necessary at this time.  In general fund, $2,247 from A1620.4 to A9010.8 for retirement and in water fund, $3,000 from SW8340.42 to SW8340.43 for capital improvement costs. These transfers were approved on motion of Supervisor Sheppard, seconded by Councilman Smith and carried unanimously.

WARRANTS-

Highway, claims #548-567 in the amount of $83,532.02 approved on motion of Councilman Mosher, seconded by Councilman Keeney and;


Water, claims #162-183 in the amount of $34,581.75 approved on motion of Councilman Keeney, seconded by Councilman Mosher and;


General, claims #516-547 in the amount of $479,789.26 approved on motion of Councilman Wickham, seconded by Councilman Keeney and;


Hall lights, claims #532&533 in the amount of $402.95


Stanley lights, claims #532&533 in the amount of $366.45


Seneca Castle lights, claims #532&533 in the amount of $328.70 and
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Town Clerk’s, Supervisor’s and CEO’s monthly reports were all approved on motion of Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman Wickham and all carried unanimously.

Supervisor Sheppard reported the town hall would be closed Thursday and Friday for the Thanksgiving holiday.

Councilman Wickham has submitted his resignation from the town board effective 11/21/12 due to the fact he wishes to withdraw from the NYS retirement system and that is the only method available to do so.  Supervisor Sheppard stated the plan is to reappoint him at the organizational meeting in January.  The resignation was accepted on motion of Supervisor Sheppard, seconded by Councilman Mosher and carried unanimously.

The AG roundtable meeting will be 11/27 at 7:00 pm in the rec pavilion, with our town ag committee meeting at 6:00.   No news from the veteran’s memorial committee or from NYSEG regarding natural gas to Terrenew and Hall.  The Christmas party will be  12/11 at 6:00 pm for $10. Per person.  The recently voted upon ABC laws have been referred to the planning board.

We are in receipt of a letter from Attorney Roulan explaining the options for establishing a C2 sewer.  Supervisor Sheppard presented a spreadsheet explaining the estimated costs.  The 2013 budget is up 5%, but 2 ½ % is for water line installation.  The 2013 budget was approved on motion of Supervisor Sheppard, seconded by Councilman Wickham and carried unanimously.
The FEIS was tabled at the BOS meeting last week.  Supervisor Sheppard will be seeking an amended statement when EQC meets next week.

Councilman Mosher stated the memorial committee met last week and they are seeking cost estimates. At 8:30, Supervisor Sheppard offered a motion to enter into executive session to discuss the possible transfer of real property and litigation regarding the landfill.  Motion seconded by Councilman Smith and carried unanimously.  The executive session ended at 9:15 on motion of Supervisor Sheppard, seconded by Councilman Smith and with no further action the regular meeting was adjourned on motion of Councilman Keeney, seconded by Councilman Wickham and carried unanimously.
Terri Quartaro, Clerk

Town of Seneca

